

## PRIME MINISTER . PREMIER MINISTRE

November 14, 2020

## Dear Friends:

I am pleased to extend my warmest greetings to everyone attending Lotus Light Charity Society (LLCS) Vancouver's 2020 Winter Charity Drive Event.

Since 1993, LLCS Vancouver has organized a Winter Charity
Drive to provide care and comfort to the community's most
vulnerable residents. This year, over 1000 winter care packages and
5000 face masks, as well as needed household items and food, will be donated to
local homeless shelters and family service organizations. I would like to commend
everyone for their generous contributions.

It has been a challenging year so far. The COVID-19 pandemic has made planning and hosting events like this especially difficult. That is why I would like to thank LLCS Vancouver for ensuring that this year's charity drive would still take place. You can take pride in knowing that your dedication to the health and well-being of your fellow citizens is helping to build a better Canada for us all.

Please accept my best wishes for a memorable event.

Yours sincerely,

The Rt. Hon. Justin P.J. Trudeau, P.C., M.P. Prime Minister of Canada